 About 20 years ago I was trying to put together a small UK team to work with Bill Willis and collaborators on the CERN SPS experiment that became known as HELIOS. This experiment aimed to make definitive measurements on soft-lepton production in p-Be collisions, and to carry out survey calorimetric measurements in the then fledgling field of relativistic heavy-ion collisions. (By the way, it did both.) I was fortunate that the UCL/Birkbeck group was interested in joining, fortunate in two respects: 1) it was a powerful group (Aris Angelis, John Bartley, Jerry Dodd, Brian Duff, Mike Esten, Derek Imrie, and Peter Trent) and 2) Franz Heymann was head of particle physics at UCL at the time.

  As we developed the proposal through the PPESP, Franz was unfailingly supportive in both word and deed. In particular, he kicked in ~£10k of UCL money for requisitions, and offered the UCL workshop, and workshop effort, to machine the pieces for the calorimeterised magnet yoke that the UK was making for the experiment. 

   Franz spent a few weeks working on the experiment at CERN in the summer of 1986, during which time we took the very first data with a heavy-ion (Oxygen) beam. That had the happy consequence for me that, as far as I can tell, the only physicist with whom I am a co-author on exactly one paper is Franz: The transverse energy distribution in O16-nucleus collisions at 60 and 200 GeV per nucleon; Z. Phys. C38 (1988) 383.

   I found Franz a delight: friendly, courteous, and insightful. With only one "professorial" trait: I tried once to see him at UCL shortly after lunch. "Better not", said his secretary, "Franz doesn't like being disturbed during his after-lunch nap." 
Would that there were more like him.  
Norman McCubbin
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